GWERNYNYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Issue 25/15/10/76

Community Association

Tickets for the Harvest Supper and Social on Sat. October 30th are disappearing rapidly, so please do hurry to avoid disappointment. The making of the hot-pots, baking of apple pies and preparation of pickles has been well organized - and the food plus the entertainment promises to add up to a very enjoyable and economical night out!

Collect tickets (50p each) from Kathy Bradley 8 Heol-y-Wern, Mrs. Corlett, Quinta, Ruthin Road, Ken Sweetman, O.K. Photography. (If anyone would be kind enough to loan us a double burner calor-gas stove for the evening in order to keep the hotpots hot we would be very grateful - please contact Kathy Bradley Mold 4062).

A Remembrance Service will take place at the War Memorial on Sunday, 14th Nov. at 11a.m. Poppies will be distributed around the village during the week prior to this, as usual.

The Grass Roots Theatre Company will be performing again in Gwernymynydd on Nov.19th and we hope that this will be well supported. Their efforts in the past certainly justify it. The play will take place in the Junior School on Friday evening, 19th November, so please keep this date free. Tickets 40p O.A.Ps and 20p Children.

Gwernymynydd Village Centre

The Official Opening of the Village Centre proved to be a very pleasant and successful social occasion. There were nearly 100 people present - villagers, councillors and guests - and after short speeches given by Mr. W. Grove and Delyn Councillor G. Roberts, the excellent refreshments, and conversation, were enjoyed by all. Mr. Grove explained that this occasion was a general "thank you" to all who had contributed, which Councillor Roberts echoed, and he stressed that each member of the community of Gwernymynydd and Cadole must take a personal responsibility for the maintenance and upkeep of this "Centre of, and for, the Community".

Many thanks to the following for their generosity: Gwyneth Jones for her gift of a teapot; Barbara Davies for two new dishcloths, and to Mrs. Margaret Peyton for the table-tennis table and equipment. If anyone has a spare tray, mirror, or carpet cleaner, these items would be made good use of at the Village Centre.

Scottish & Olde Tyme Dancing

Mrs. Auty will be teaching a mixture of Scottish & Olde Tyme dancing on Tuesday, 19th October. However, if this is not well supported she will have to consider closing the group. So, if you are at all interested please make an effort to attend. If there is a greater demand for Olde Tyme then Mrs. Auty will be quite compliant to your wishes.

~`ess Club

Thursday evenings, Juniors 7 - 8p.m. 5p. Senior members very welcome 7.30p.m. onwards, 10p. If anyone has a spare chess set that they no longer use, and would be willing to donate it to the chess club, Mr. Corlett of Quinta, Ruthin Road, would be very grateful.

Playgroup

There will be a stall in The Daniel Owen Centre in aid of Playgroup funds on Saturday, 6th November. Any jumble - bric-a-brac etc. will be gratefully received by any of the mothers.

Coffee evenings - Mrs. Marjorie Hughes, 5 Llys Enfys - 19th October Mrs. Lorna Hughes, 19 Uwch-y-Dre 9th November

Brownies

On Sunday 10th October the Brownies attended the Harvest Church Service held in the school and were accompanied by "old" Brownies who are now in the Guernaffield Guide Company.

On Wednesday, 2nd December we are holding a Sale of Work and Coffee Evening. Please try to keep this date free.

Youth Club

Four members of the Youth Club have received annual awards for service to the club and the community. They are Graham Davies (for third year) Dianne Biggin, Jill Brunton and John Bevan.

The management committee unanimously agreed that all four members nominated by the leader should receive the awards. Trophies will be presented early in the new year. All four have been active in the community and conservation projects during the year and have helped raise a considerable amount of money for local charities (Gwernaffield Donkey Derby, Fold Carnival and Gwernynynydd Show).

The usual Bonfire and firework Display will be held on Friday, 5th November, starting at 7p.m. Refreshments will be available in the Junior School. Admission Free.

Children - Don't forget the "best Guy" Contest.

Councillor Gwilym Roberts has kindly offered his services and his tractor and traflor for the "Penny for the Guy" tour. The proceeds will be given to the Gwernymynydd Over 60s Club as it is anticipated (hopefully) that the proceeds from the "Anything Ges" sale will cover the cost of the fireworks together with the Gwernymynydd Show domation.

The Penny-for-the-Guy tour will be on Saturday 30th October beginning at 2p.m. - starting from the Village Field.

Gwernymynydd Show Society

The committee met on the 15th September and unanimously agreed on the following distribution of profits from this year's Show. (A record at £385).

Community Association (towards cost of new duplicator)	£ 120
Senior Citizens Fund	100
Pre-School Playgroup	30
Youth Club Firework Fund	25
Brownies	5
Chronicle Flying Squad Ambulance Appeal	5
Retained for next year's Show	100

Planning for next year's event begins next February, meanwhile the committee would like to thank everyone who contributed to the success of this year's Show.

Table Tennis

A table tennis section will start on Wednesday, 3rd November. Starting at 7.15p.m. Coaching will be given to learners and any others who are interested. The club will be started with a view to entering a team (or teams) in the East Flintshire League. So please come, old or young, beginners or skilled players - all welcome. For further information please contact Alan Currie 33 Blaen Werm.

N.S.P.C.C. Toy Fair

Please help: Perhaps your children have toys tucked away that are no longer wanted? The National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children would be delighted to have them to sell at their Toy Fair to be held in Mold or 6th November. Dolls, games, books and toys will be very welcome. Several kind people have already promised toys, so if you can let us have some too, we should be very pleased. Just contact Mrs. Quant, Llanferres 341. She will be only too glad to collect. Toys may also be left with Irene Hawkins, Mountain View, Ruthin Road. Mold 55144.

Dates to Remember

Whist Drive Scottish & Old Tyme Dancing -every Tuesday from 8p.m.
Chess Club Table Tennis
every Honday from 7.30p.m.

every Tuesday from 8p.m.
every Thursday from 7p.m.
beginning 3rd Nov. Every Wednesday.

Guy Tour
Harvest Supper
Bonfire & Best Guy Comp'n.
Remembrance Service
Grass Roots

2p.m. 30th October
7.30 for 8p.m. 30th October
5th November
11a.m.; 14th November
19th November

Grass Roots 19th November Brownies Coffee Evening

& Sale of Work 2nd December

OVER SIXTIES - A happy group now meet regularly from 2p.m. every Thursday. New faces welcome for a cup of tea, a friendly natter - cards and dominoes too!